STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL
Ten Franklin Sguare, New Britain, CT (6051
Phone: (866G} 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2354
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov

wWww.ot.govicse :

Kri Pelletier

SBA Communications Corpotation
33 Boston Post Road West Suite 320
Marlborough, MA 01752

RE: EM-SPRINT-074-140711 — Sprint Spectrum notice of intent to modify an existing
telecommunications facility located at 1293 Bantam Road, Litchfield, Connecticut.

Dear Ms. Pelletier:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) hereby acknowledges your notice to modify this existing
telecommunications facility, pursuant to Section 16-50j-73 of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies
with the following conditions: .

e  The tower shall be modified in accordance with the recommendations of the structural analysis
report prepared by FDH Engincering dated June 26, 2014 and stamped by Dennis Abel;

@ Within 45 days following completion of the equipment installation, Sprint shall provide
documentation certified by a professional engineer that its installation complied with the
recomimendations of the structural analysis;

¢  Any deviation from the proposed modification as specified in this notice and supporting materials
with the Council shall render this acknowledgement invafid;

e Any material changes to this modification as proposed shall require the fling of a new notice with
the Council; .

¢ Within 45 days after completion of constraction, the Council shall be notified in writing that
construction has been completed;

e Anynonfunctioning antenna and associated antenna mounting equipment on this facility owned and
opetated by Sprint Spectrum shall be removed within 60 days of the date the antenna ceased to
function.

¢ The validity of this action shall expite one year from the date of this letter; and

&  'The applicant may file a request for an extension of time beyond the one year deadline provided that
such request is submitted to the Council not less than 60 days prior to the expitation.

The proposed modifications including the placement of all necessary equipment and shelters within the towes
compound ate to be implemented as specified hete and in your notice dated July 10, 2014. The modifications
are in compliance with the exception criteria in Sectdon 16-50§-72 (b) of the Repulations of Connecticut State
Agencies as changes to an existing facility site that would not increase tower height, extend ihe boundaries of
the tower site by any dimension, increase noise levels at the tower site boundary by six decibels or more, and
increase the total radio frequendies electromagnetic radiation power density measured at the tower site
boundary to or above the standards adopted by the Federal Communications Commission pursuant to
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Section 704 of the Telecommunications Act of 1996 and by the state Department of Enerpy and
Environmental Protection pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes § 22a-162. This facility has also been
carefully modeled to ensute that radio frequency emissions are conservatively below state and federal
standards applicable to the frequencies now used on this towet.

This decision s under the exclusive jurisdiction of the Council. Please be advised that the validity of this
action shall expite one year from the date of this letter. Any additonal change to this facdity will require
explicit notice to this agency pursuant to Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies Section 16-50§-73. Such
notice shall include all relevant information regarding the proposed change with cumulative worst-case
modeling of radio frequency exposure at the closest point of uncontrolled access to the tower base, consistent
with Federal Communications Commission, Office of Engineering and Technology, Bulletin 65. Thank you
for your attentton and cooperation.

Very tmly yours,

s
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I\/Ielarne A. Bachman
Acting Executive Director

MAB/RDM/cm

¢t The Honorable Leo Paul, Jr., First Selectman, Town of Litchfield
Denndis Paul Tobin, Ph.D., Land Use Director, Town of Litchfield



